
Project Update: March 2017 
 
We are finishing the fieldwork and have got good results. We did 110 interviews in Ibiapaba 
mountain region (Ceará state) and 62 interviews in north of Piauí state. In Ceará state, we 
obtained 17 reports of the species. The locality of Auiá is a new area with reports of A. ululata, 
increasing the species’ range in the northeast direction of Ceará state. We obtained 35 reports 
and registered four groups of the species in the locality of Cágados in central north of Piauí 
state. Moreover, we identified four properties with structural conditions to develop future 
researches about ecological and behavioural aspects of the species. We got more information 
about relationship between local community and A. ululata. We already built potential 
distribution map and identified the most important areas for conservation of the species. We 
are planning to do more interviews in central north of Piauí state and execute more lectures 
to raise awareness of the local community and disclose our results.   
 

 
Adult male of Alouatta ululata 
 

 
Alouatta ululata pup. Photo by Andressa Fraga 


